
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Proposed Enlargement at Madley Brook Primary School 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections 
Act 2006 that Oxfordshire County Council intends to make a prescribed alteration 
to Madley Brook Community Primary School, The Bronze Barrow, Cedar Drive, 
Witney OX28 1AR from 01 September 2010. 

Current numbers of 3 and 4 year olds on Madley Park are high and the school 
has seen a sustained increase in demand for places over the last two years. The 
Local Authority proposes to increase the admission number at the school from 30 
to 45, which will require an increased capacity and an extension to the school. In 
the first instance the increased numbers will be accommodated within existing 
space, with some alterations required; from September 2012 two more 
classrooms and other spaces will be required.  

The current capacity of the school is 205 and the proposed capacity will be 270. 
The current number of pupils registered at the school is 171. The current 
admission number for the school is 30 and the proposed admission number will 
be 45.  

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete 
proposal can be obtained from: Barbara Chillman, Principal Officer, School 
Organisation, Oxfordshire County Council, County Hall, New Road, Oxford, OX1 
1ND. Tel: 01865 816453. E-mail: propertyassets@oxfordshire.gov.uk or at 
www.oxfordshire.gov.uk  

Within four weeks from the date of publication of these proposals (30th 
September), any person may object to or make comments on the proposal by 
sending them to the postal or email address above.  

Signed: Janet Tomlinson Director for Children, Young People & Families 

Publication Date: Wednesday 2nd September 2009 
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